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M E M O R A N D U M
August 14, 2007

To:

Mark Sidran, Chairman



Patrick Oshie, Commissioner



Phil Jones, Commissioner

FROM:
Rebecca Beaton 


Sharyn Bate
SUBJECT:
E911 Rulemaking Docket UT-070199


Adoption Hearing, Scheduled for August 15, 2007, at 1:30 p.m.
_____________________________________________________________________

Background

On December 15, 2006, the Military Department Emergency Management Division (EMD) of Washington proposed that the commission consider a rulemaking to eliminate subsection (8) Emergency Calls, in WAC 480-120-262 Operator service providers (OSPs). WAC 480-120-262(8) requires that OSPs be capable of transferring an emergency call back to the 911 system with the call routed to the correct Public Safety Answering Point (PSAP) for the location of the caller. The evolution of OSP services to international and national call centers makes this requirement technically difficult.
On February 7, 2007, the commission initiated this rulemaking to review the rule and the issue introduced by EMD. The notice sent to stakeholders asked for comments and for responses to questions concerning the number of calls companies received and transferred to E911. The commission received written comments and responses from five companies; 1-800-Reconex, Embarq Corporation, Intrado Inc., Qwest Corporation (Qwest), and Verizon Northwest Inc (Verizon). The responses indicated that the number of calls received was negligible and had little or no impact on the companies’ operator services. Each stakeholder indicated support for reviewing subsection (8).

The commission’s rule requires OSPs to be capable of transferring calls to the E911 system with full information. EMD staff recommended the language in subsection (8) in 2001 and the commission adopted the language in 2002, in Docket UT-990146. This requirement is now obsolete. The PSAP has the technical capability to transfer emergency calls that the OSP does not.
Discussion

On May 10, 2007, the commission filed the proposed amended rule in a CR-102 filing with the Code Reviser and requested comments from stakeholders by July 25, 2007. The commission received comments in support of the proposed amended rule from two major local exchange carriers, Qwest and Verizon. The commission received no comments opposing the proposed rule.
All affected stakeholders supported revising the rulemaking which had been scheduled for completion by December 2007. Because there was no controversy during this rulemaking, it should be completed well ahead of the proposed schedule.
Conclusion

The commission should consider adopting the proposal rule in rulemaking Docket 
UT-070199 to repeal subsection (8) of WAC 480-120-262.
Attachments
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